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FACULTY OF DENTISTRY HOLDS A CLINIC OPENING 
CEREMONY AND WHITE COAT CEREMONY 

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Faculty 
of Dentistry Clinic Opening Ceremony and 2021-
2022 Academic Year White Coat Ceremony took 
place on Monday, 22 November, 2021 at 14:30.

Speaking at the ceremony that started after a 
moment of silence and the National Anthem, 
EMU Faculty of Dentistry Dean Prof. Dr. Hikmet 
Solak stated that 22 November  has a special 
place in the history of Turkish Dentistry and 
emphasized that 22 November is celebrated as 
World Dentists Day and the week is observed as 

the Oral and Dental Health Week. Mentioning that 
oral diseases are 90% worldwide, Prof. Dr. Solak 
stated that the profession of dentistry is one of the 
oldest professions in the world. Talking about the 
difference between the dentist and dentistry, Prof. 
Dr. Solak explained the historical development of 
dentistry profession and education. Mentioning 
that they will start serving the public at the clinic 
to be launched today, Prof. Dr. Solak stated that 
they are proud of this. Stating that new dentistry 
students who have registered in the 2021-2022 
Academic Year will be donned in white coats at 

the ceremony, Prof. Dr. Solak wished all students 
every success.

In his speech, Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın 
stated that as EMU, they are trying to fulfill 
their responsibilities in education, research and 
community services, and expressed that the 
university is living the pride of achieving higher 
in the world rankings day by day. Stating that 
EMU is trying to take its steps in the light of 
science, Prof. Dr. Hocanın underlined that they 
attach importance to accreditations in order to 
move forward in the education given in the field 
of health. Pointing out that the clinic will serve the 
people of Famagusta in particular and the people 
of the TRNC in general, Prof. Dr. Hocanın wished 
the clinic to operate for the benefit of all society. 
Addressing the students who will don white coats, 
Prof. Dr. Hocanın wished all students the best.

Expressing that they are extremely happy to 
launch the modern dental clinic on this meaningful 
day and to see the future dentists in their white 
coats, President of EMU Board of Trustees Dr. 
Erdal Özcenk wished all participants a happy 
22 November Dentists Day and Oral and Dental 
Health Week,. Stating that EMU has a very 
prestigious place among universities in the world, 
Dr. Özcenk emphasized that with the launch of 
the clinic today, dentistry students will be given 
the opportunity to practice and modern dental 
health services will be provided to the public. 
Expressing his thanks to those who contributed to 
the establishment of the clinic, Dr. Özcenk wished 
every success to the students who will don their 
white coats today.

Following the opening speeches, a total of 42 
newly registered students in the Faculty of 
Dentistry in the 2021-2022 Academic Year were 
donned their white coats, the symbol of the 
first step into the profession, by EMU Board of 
Trustees President Dr. Erdal Özcenk, EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın, EMU Vice Rectors Prof. 
Dr. Hasan Demirel and Prof. Dr. Hüseyin Aktuğlu, 
Dean of the Faculty of Dentistry Prof. Dr. Hikmet 
Solak, Vice Dean Prof. Dr. Şükrü Tuzmen and 
faculty members.

After the white coat dressing ceremony, EMU 
Dentistry Clinic was opened to the public with the 
ribbon cutting ceremony held by Dr Özcenk, Prof. 
Dr. Hocanın and Prof. Dr. Solak. EMU Faculty 
Deans, Directors, faculty members and parents of 
students were also present at the opening ceremony 
and the white coat ceremony. 
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Dr. Fazıl 
Küçük Faculty of Medicine academic staff member 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Amber Eker participated as a speaker 
at the opening session of the 9th Neuroradiology 
School event held in the Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus (TRNC) recently. The event started with 
a concert consisting of Cypriot melodies by EMU 
Education Faculty, Fine Arts Education Department 
academic staff member Erkan Dağlı and Pianist Atakan 

Sarı. Participants who came to the TRNC from many 
different regions of Turkey had unforgettable moments 
at the musical performance.

Provides Doctors with Many Opportunities
In the opening session, EMU Dr. Fazıl Küçük Faculty of 
Medicine academic staff member Assoc. Prof. Dr. Amber 
Eker Bakkaloğlu delivered a speech titled “Artificial 
Intelligence Supported Applications in Neuroscience”. 

Assoc. Prof. Dr. Bakkaloğlu started her speech by stating 
that people, consciously or unconsciously, frequently 
use artificial intelligence-supported applications in their 
daily lives. Giving examples of artificial intelligence 
supported applications such as the voice search 
feature of phones, automatic face recognition in social 
networks, recognizing people’s shopping preferences 
and offering them suggestions, or warnings about 
abnormal spending in banking transactions, Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Bakkaloğlu stated that in recent years, applications 
supported by artificial intelligence have also found a 
place in the field of science and neuroscience with an 
increasing momentum. Assoc. Prof. Dr. Bakkaloğlu 
drew attention to the fact that in the field of health, 
these applications allow diagnosis, classification of 
diseases, and direction of treatment with great precision 
and speed. In the session, examples of the work of Dr. 
Fazıl Küçük Faculty of Medicine and EMU Engineering 
Faculty in this field were touched upon. Despite these 
applications, which are expected to be used much more 
in the future, the importance of the work of doctors in 
the field of Medicine, where human communication is 
at the forefront, was emphasized, and it was underlined 
that human labor is still superior to artificial intelligence 
in making new discoveries in the field of science.

DR. FAZIL KÜÇÜK FACULTY OF MEDICINE ACADEMIC STAFF MEMBER 
ASSOC. PROF. DR. AMBER EKER BAKKALOĞLU PROVIDED INFORMATION ON 

ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE SUPPORTED APPLICATIONS IN NEUROSCIENCE

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Tourism attended the 6th International 
Gastromasa Gastronomy Conference. The said 
conference, which was suspended for two years 
due to the Covid-19 Pandemic, was held in 
Istanbul with intense participation at the Golden 
Horn Congress Center. Representing EMU at 
the conference, held under the main theme of 

“Design”, Vice Dean of Faculty of Tourism Assist. 
Prof. Dr. M. Güven Ardahan attended the event. 
World-renowned star chefs shared their culinary 
experiences with the audience at Gastromasa, one 
of the most important gastronomy organizations in 
the world. The organization, which was broadcast 
live on social media and the internet, attracted 
great attention both within Turkey and the world.

Attending the conference, Assist. Prof. Dr. M. 
Güven Ardahan stated that award winning chefs 
of famous restaurants, among which are Michelin-
starred Mugaritz Restaurant (14th amongst 2021’s 
best 50 restaurants), Bachour Bakery, DiverXO’s 
(20th amongst 2021’s best 50 restaurants), 
Restaurant La Vie Osnabrück and Disfrutar 
Restaurant, namely; Dabız Muñoz (best chef of 
2021), Antonio Bachour, Oriol Castro, Vladimir 
Mukhin, Andoni Luis Aduriz, Diego Guerrero, 
Atsushi Tanaka, Helene Pietrini, Ricard Camarena, 
Thomas Bühner, Fabrizio Fiorani, Kevin Lacote, 
Yoji Tokuyoshi, Igor Grishechkin, Syrco Bakker, 
Joao Rodrigues, Jonathan Bernsten, Paolo 
Casagrande, Juanjo Lopez, Thibault Sombardier 
and Rodolfo Guzman provided an unforgettable 
experience for gastronomy enthusiasts during the 
event.

Emphasizing that the Gastromasa has gained an 
important place in the international gastronomy 
community, the speakers stated that the theme 
for 2022 has been determined as “sustainability”. 
Gastromasa continues to maintain its feature of 
being the gateway of Turkish gastronomy to the 
world with the impact it has created.

FACULTY OF TOURISM ATTENDS 
6TH GASTROMASA GASTRONOMY CONFERENCE 
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Law academic staff members Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Demet Çelik Ulusoy and Assist. 
Prof. Dr. Can Azer presented a paper at the 1st 
International Congress on Protection of Personal 
Data, organized in cooperation with the Republic 
of Turkey Personal Data Protection Authority, 
Istanbul University Faculty of Law and Turkish-
German University Faculty of Law. Organized 
between 12 and 14 November 2021 with the 
theme of “Developments in the World and 
Turkey”, the congress was held face-to-face and 
online (hybrid). The congress aimed to create an 
environment that will increase the international 
competitive capacity of private and public sector 
actors in the data-based economy. Sessions were 
held in Turkish and English at the international 
congress. In addition to Hürol Mear, Head 
of the Personal Data Protection Board of 
the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC), academics, public administrators 
and employees from Turkey and the world, 
relevant non-governmental organizations and 
participants interested in this field participated 
in the congress. The Congress was broadcast 
live on the YouTube channel of the Republic of 
Turkey Personal Data Protection Agency. For 
those who missed the presentations, recordings 
of the presentations are available on the relevant 
channel of the aforesaid Institution.

Three Presentations from EMU 
Three different presentations were delivered 
from EMU among the papers that were evaluated 

and accepted by the members of the Scientific 
Committee in accordance with the principles 
of blind refereeing. At the 10th Session held 
on the third day of the congress and chaired 
by Necmettin Erbakan University Faculty of 
Law academic staff member Prof. Dr. Nuran 
Koyuncu, EMU Law Faculty academic staff 
member and TRNC Personal Data Protection 
Board member Assoc. Prof. Dr. Demet Çelik 
Ulusoy made a presentation entitled “The 
Right to Protection of Personal Data in the 
Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus (TRNC) 
in the Context of the Applicability of the 
European Union General Data Protection 
Regulation (GDPR)”. Afterwards, EMU Law 
Faculty academic staff member Assist. Prof. 
Dr. Can Azer presented a paper titled “The 
Conflict of Personal Data Protection and Right 
to Obtain Information in the TRNC in the 
Light of the Decisions of the TRNC Personal 
Data Protection Board and the Information 
Evaluation Board”. Finally, in the same session, 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Demet Çelik Ulusoy and 
Cyprus International University Faculty of Law 
Assist. Prof. Dr. Fatma Esenyel Hanaz’s joint 
presentation titled “Tripartite View on Legal 
Compliance Conditions in the Processing of 
Personal Data: Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus, Republic of Turkey and EU Review” 
was presented. English and Turkish abstracts of 
the presentations will appear in the International 
Proceedings Book to be published by the 
Republic of Turkey Personal Data Protection 
Agency.

FACULTY OF LAW ACADEMIC STAFF ATTENDED 
1ST INTERNATIONAL PERSONAL DATA PROTECTION CONGRESS 

Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Faculty of Law student Emre 
Çelikel received the 3rd place award in 
10th Hasan Özderin Article Competition 
organized by Akdeniz University. The 
1st place award was granted to Taha 
Yücel from Ankara University who was 
followed by Hurşit Berkay Çalışkan 
form Yeditepe University in 2nd place. 
With the theme of “Hate Crimes”, 10th 
Hasan Özderin Article Competition was 
held online on Thursday, 18 November 
2021 at 15:00. Top three contestants 
received cash prizes. Moreover, articles 
referred as “Article worth Publishing” 
by the jury will be published within a 
collected book.

Students from the Republic of Turkey 
and TRNC participated 
The 10th Hasan Özderin Article Com-
petition aims to develop the skills of law 

faculty students to use the notion of law 
they have acquired through education, 
to make comments, to evaluate the 
relevant judicial case-laws, and to write 
their ideas in writing in accordance with 
legal writing techniques. This year, the 
competition was organized with “Hate 
Crimes” theme and, the participants 
were allowed to approach the topic 
any point of view they desired to. The 
organizing committee consisted of 
Akdeniz University Law Faculty Dean 
Prof. Dr. Mehmet Altunkaya, Antalya 
Bar Association President and lawyer 
Polat Balkan, Akdeniz University Law 
Faculty academic staff member Dr. 
Yılmaz Yurtseven and Antalya Bar 
Association lawyer M. Mesut Özderin. 
Law students from the Republic of 
Turkey and TRNC participated in the 
competition.

FACULTY OF LAW STUDENT EMRE ÇELİKEL 
GETS AN AWARD IN ARTICLE COMPETITION
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) and Adam 
Mickiewicz University, Poland organized an international 
scientific conference within the scope of the collaboration 
agreement signed between the two institutions. The 
conference devoted to current challenges in international 
security was held online on 17 November 2021. Consisting 
of four discussion panels (global aspects of international 
security, European security, security issues in Central 
Eastern Europe and Eastern Mediterranean security), the 
conference aimed to encourage international cooperation, 
respect and dialogue culture. 

“The Improvements Should be approached at Macro 
and Global Level”
Participated as one of the panel moderators, EMU Political 
Science and International Relations Department Head and the 
Chair of EMU Cyprus Policy Center (CPC) Prof. Dr. Ahmet 
Sözen delivered a speech during the Eastern Mediterranean 
security panel. Prof. Dr. Sözen started his speech by stating 
that in order to understand the Eastern Mediterranean, it is 
necessary to understand the developments at the macro and 
global level before the local and regional problems, and then 
focus on the region and the local. Stating that the populist 
policies have risen, more and more democratic countries 
have turned into an authoritarian regime, a new power 
structure has emerged in which the USA has weakened and 
China and Russia have risen relatively, problems between 
some European countries led by the USA and France within 
the NATO alliance, Prof. Dr. Sözen added that all these 
global developments had an impact on the developments in 
the Eastern Mediterranean region. Pointing out that Turkey, 
which is an important actor with the longest coastline in the 
region, takes these developments into account and therefore, 

acts more assertively both diplomatically and militarily, 
Prof. Dr. Sözen emphasized that the underlying reason for 
the competition in the Eastern Mediterranean is not the 
possession and control of more natural resources, as many 
claim, but the change in power on a global scale.

“Trust Building between the Two Communities of 
Cyprus is Necessary”
EMU Political Science and International Relations 
Department academic staff member Dr. İpek Borman 
also delivered a speech during the Eastern Mediterranean 
panel and evaluated the limitations and potentials of the 
Eastern Mediterranean and Cyprus problem from a security 

perspective. Stating that she believes that the evaluation of 
the Eastern Mediterranean issue through the strategic prism 
of traditional security approaches is a problematic approach, 
Dr. Borman stated that this was seen in the security complex 
that emerged in the Eastern Mediterranean region. Dr. 
Borman emphasized that a security paradox has emerged in 
the region, which discourse and actions must be distrusted in 
order to overcome this, and that trust must be built between 
the two communities of Cyprus. She pointed out that 
eliminating social insecurity, trauma and fears in societies is 
of great importance for a more peaceful future, and that the 
Cyprus problem should be rethought by bringing the human 
factor to the fore.

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Faculty 
of Health Sciences, Nursing Department held an 
orientation meeting on Thursday, 18 November 
2021 between 13:30 and 15:30 for new students 
who registered to the Department of Nursing in the 
2021-2022 Academic Year. In scope of the meeting, 

held in two session groups with a consideration of 
the pandemic rules, a promotional video containing 
the activities of the department in the past years 
was screened. Following the opening addresses of 
Dean of the Faculty of Health Sciences Prof. Dr. 
Mehtap Malkoç and Head of Nursing Department 

Prof. Dr. Sevinç Taştan, faculty members and 
students were introduced to each other. After the 
presentation, which provided information that 
will facilitate the students’ campus life and their 
adaptation to the university, questions from the 
students were answered.

EMU ORGANIZES INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE ON SECURITY 
STUDIES IN COOPERATION WITH ADAM MICKIEWICZ UNIVERSITY

FACULTY OF HEALTH SCIENCES, NURSING DEPARTMENT ORGANISES A 
TRADITIONAL ORIENTATION MEETING FOR NEWLY REGISTERED STUDENTS 
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Eastern Mediterranean University Community In-
volvement Center’s Faculty of Education Representative 
and Chair of EMU Center of Women’s Studies Assoc. 
Prof. Dr. Süheyla Üçışık Erbilen released a statement on 
the occasion of “25 November International Day for the 
Elimination of Violence Against Women”. Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Erbilen provided the following information in her 
statement titled “The Day Born from the Independence 
Struggle of Three Butterflies”:

“Violence against women is the first and foremost a 
violation of human rights. It is observed in all areas of 
life, has a universal character regardless of social class, 
culture, nationality and race, and is rapidly increasing 
and becoming widespread,. Women and girls are exposed 
to all kinds of violence such as domestic violence, sexual 
harassment and abuse, rape, forced marriage and murders 
committed under the pretext of ‘honour’. In order to 
draw attention to violence against women, which is 
experienced in every country of the world and seen as a 
public health problem, 25 November is observed as the 
“International Day of Elimination of Violence Against 
Women”. The starting point of this day is the date when 
three sisters, Patria, Minerva and Maria Mirabal, who 
fought against the Trujillo dictatorship and were the 
pioneers of the Clandestina Movement, were killed in the 
Dominican Republic in 1960, but at the same time their 
struggle for independence became a symbol. The Mirabel 
sisters founded the Clandestine movement to oppose the 
dictatorship, and they became known as “butterflies” 
because one of them was codenamed “butterfly”.

This struggle initiated by these three women became 
widespread within the country in a short time. The sisters 
were subjected to various oppression and torture because 
they were considered a threat to the government. Shortly 
after Trujillo’s statement: “There are two threats in the 
country: the Church and the Mirabel Sisters”, on 25 
November, 1960, the three women were brutally murdered 
by torture. In 1999, the United Nations declared this day 

as the “International Day for the Elimination of Violence 
Against Women” in order to raise awareness among 
individuals. In its most general definition, violence can 
be defined as the behavior that harms the physical or 
mental integrity of any living thing. The World Health 
Organization explains violence as “The intentional use 
of physical force or force against oneself, another person, 
a group or community in a threatening or actual manner 
that results in increased likelihood of resulting in physical 
harm, psychological harm, developmental problems or 
deprivation”. In short, violence is all of the individual and 
collective actions that cause physical and mental harm to 
people through the applyication of force or pressure. From 
this point of view, it is observed that violence occurs in 
various forms.

1- Physical Violence: It is the first type of violence that 
comes to mind. It takes place with contact (pushing, 
hitting, etc.) or not (by breaking other objects around, 
giving you the message that I can do this to you, too).
2- Psychological Violence: It is not easy to be noticed. 
In other words, both the victim and the perpetrator may 
not realize that emotional violence is in question. The 
person perpetrating violence uses the victim’s innate needs  
(such as being loved and feeling safe) in favor of his own 
interests.
3-Sexual Violence: It is a form of violence that emerges 
with the thought that sexuality is an uncontrollable urge 
and the perpetrator tries to justify the results with various 
excuses.
4- Economic Violence: It occurs in the form of trying 
to prevent all economic opportunities that will make 
women stronger. It is practiced in different ways, such as 
preventing women from working in a paid job, interfering 
with working conditions, and confiscating their wages.
5- Digital Violence: It is a form of violence that has been 
increasingly observed in recent years. It is practiced 
through methods such as persistent monitoring, monitoring 
social media accounts, reading messages, and harassing 
them with different identities.

6-Dating Violence: It is a type of violence that is more 
common in the 15-25 age group, where peer pressure is 
high, and is more experienced in front of others.
7- Isolating: Although it is not a form of violence on its 
own, it is a very important form of thought and behavior 
that accompanies all forms of violence. It is perpetrator’s 
damaging the victim’s relations with all persons and 
institutions from which the victim can receive support. Not 
allowing her to meet with her family, relatives and friends 
is seen as keeping her away from mechanisms that can 
witness violence or complain.

Women are subject to violence just because they are 
women. The expectations and stereotypes of the society 
are the most basic elements that pave the way for violence. 
Therefore, the basis of eliminating violence is gender 
equality. Establishing gender equality, which means 
ensuring social, political and economic equality, is the only 
mechanism that will eliminate violence. In the preamble 
of the Council of Europe Convention on the Prevention 
and Combating of Violence Against Women and Domestic 
Violence (Istanbul Convention), which was adopted 
unanimously by the TRNC Assembly in 2011 and which 
deals with directly preventing violence against women, 
it is stated that violence against women is the violence 
that women suffer just because they are women, it forces 
women to a secondary position against men, and it is 
gender-based violence.

In accordance with the Istanbul Convention, the states 
that signed the convention have four duties. These are the 
duties of policy making, prevention, protection-support 
and punishment-prosecution. Policy-making takes place 
with the state’s policy-making to prevent violence against 
women; prevention takes place through practices that will 
change the perception of gender, especially education, 
in order to prevent violence against women, protection-
support is realised by protecting and supporting the 
victims of violence against violence (such as providing 
shelter, providing legal and financial assistance) and 

punishment-prosecution specifies what needs to be done 
regarding the prosecution of the perpetrator. As it is clearly 
stated in the Istanbul Convention, it is essential to follow 
a holistic approach in order to combat and eliminate 
violence against women and domestic violence. To this 
end, it is necessary to take the necessary legislative and 
other measures for the adoption and implementation of 
effective, comprehensive and coordinated policies across 
the state. In order to achieve this goal, it is important that 
all public institutions and organizations, non-governmental 
organizations, private sector, media, universities and all 
other relevant stakeholders act in cooperation. On the 
occasion of 25 November, the International Day for the 
Elimination of Violence Against Women, whilst reminding 
all those concerned of their responsibilities in this regard, 
we would like to express once again the longing for an 
equal world where women reach their rightful place in 
social, economic and political life away from violence on 
the basis of human rights.”

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Dr. 
Fazıl Küçük Faculty of Medicine and Marmara 
University Faculty of Medicine Department of 
Infectious Diseases and Clinical Microbiology 
academic staff member Assist. Prof. Dr. Buket 
Ertürk Şengel made a statement within the 
scope of World Antibiotic Use Awareness Week. 
Assist. Prof. Dr. Şengel’s statement reads as 
follows:
 
“We Should Consume Antibiotics 
Consciously!”
“Antibiotics are drugs used to kill or stop the 
growth of disease-causing bacteria and are vital 
in serious infections. They can be effective 
against a single type of bacteria, or they can 
act against more than one type of bacteria. This 
situation has its advantages and disadvantages. 
Antibiotics produce some undesirable effects if 
used inappropriately.

There are some bacteria in the normal flora of 
the human body that are beneficial to us. One 
of the best examples of this is the bacteria 
called Lactobacillus found in the female 
vaginal flora, which protects the person from 
urogenital infections. Another example is the 
bacteria found in our intestinal flora that help 
break down and absorb indigestible nutrients 
and prevent the passage of toxins from the 
intestine to the blood. The antibiotics we want 
to give for a specific target cause the death of 

these bacteria that we need, thus disrupting the 
protective mechanisms. For this reason, whether 
antibiotics are really necessary or not should 
be evaluated by a specialist, and if not, their 
consumption should be avoided.

Before starting the antibiotic treatment, it is 
necessary to evaluate whether the complaints 
are due to infection, and if it is due to infection, 
whether it is caused by bacteria. For example, 
not every patient who complains of burning 
while urinating has a urinary tract infection. 
Some reasons such as stones and anatomical 
disorders may also cause this complaint. If the 
present complaints suggest that the patient has 
an infection, it is necessary to evaluate whether 
the microorganism causing this is bacteria or 
not, at this stage. Antibiotics are for bacteria, 
there is no place for antibiotic treatment in 
many viral infections such as flu, hepatitis, or 
laryngitis. The body’s immune system ensures 
that these infections limit themselves.

In general, the treatment of patients with 
suspected or proven bacterial infection can be 
started by taking necessary culture samples and 
anticipating the type of bacteria that may cause 
infection in that area. However, the patient’s 
situation should be re-evaluated 48-72 hours 
later with the results and clinical condition, 
and antibiotic treatment appropriate for the 
bacteria whose name is now known should be 

started or if it is not necessary, the treatment 
should be terminated. Wrong use of antibiotics 
(for example, when they are not needed, used 
for longer than necessary or in the wrong dose) 
causes serious problems such as drug-related 
undesirable side effects, antibiotic-associated 
diarrhea and especially the emergence of 
microorganisms resistant to antibiotics. The 
use of antibiotics must be evaluated on a 
patient basis. Different antibiotics can be given 
to different patients with the same infection, 
as the antibiotic that should be given varies 
according to the infection site. These drugs, 
which can have serious side effects, should 
be selected and dose adjusted considering the 
patient’s heart, kidney, liver functions, and the 
presence of allergies. Another very serious issue 
is the problem of resistance. The development 
of resistance to an antibiotic means not being 
able to treat the infection caused by the bacteria 
on which that antibiotic is effective, which 
can sometimes be fatal. Bacteria that develop 
resistance can pass this resistance to other 
bacteria in the environment through genetic 
material transfer, and most bacteria in that 
environment will also have this resistance. 
And in such situations antibiotics cannot act 
against bacteria. Especially in hospitalized 
patients, it may have consequences leading 
to prolonged hospitalization and even death. 
This risk is higher, especially for patients with 
compromised immune systems. In addition, the 

number of people affected may increase with the 
transmission of these resistant bacteria to other 
patients. It should be known that antibiotics 
used unconsciously in agriculture and animal 
husbandry may also cause this resistance.

The problem of resistance arising from the 
intense use of antibiotics necessitates the 
development of new antibiotics. However, this 
process cannot keep up with the resistance 
development rate. As a result of this situation, 
it is inevitable that the current antibiotics will be 
insufficient and the treatment of infections will 
become impossible.”

EMU COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT CENTER’S “25 NOVEMBER INTERNATIONAL DAY 
FOR THE ELIMINATION OF VIOLENCE AGAINST WOMEN” STATEMENT

DR. FAZIL KÜÇÜK FACULTY OF MEDICINE ACADEMIC STAFF MEMBER RELEASES A 
STATEMENT ON ANTIBIOTICS USE 
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Sharifpur, Rani Taher, Mohammad Hossein Ahmadi, and 
Alibek Issakhov. “Efficiency Enhancement in Double-Pass 
Perforated Glazed Solar Air Heaters with Porous Beds: 
Taguchi-Artificial Neural Network Optimization and 
Cost–Benefit Analysis.” Sustainability 13, no. 21 (2021): 
11654.

3- Övgün, A. “Black hole with confining electric potential 
in scalar-tensor description of regularized 4-dimensional 
Einstein-Gauss-Bonnet gravity.” Physics Letters B 820 
(2021): 136517.

Faculty of Business & Economics
1- Taheri, Elham, Fatma Güven Lisaniler, and Cem 
Payaslioğlu. “Female Labour Force Participation: What 
Prevents Sustainable Development Goals from Being 
Realised in Iran?.” Sustainability 13, no. 21 (2021): 
11918.
2- Balcilar, Mehmet, Ojonugwa Usman, Hasan Gungor, 

David Roubaud, and Mark E. Wohar. “Role of Global, 
Regional, and Advanced Market Economic Policy 
Uncertainty on Bond Spreads in Emerging Markets.” 
Economic Modelling (2021): 105576.

Faculty of Health Sciences
1- Koltak, Cansu, and Yasin Yurt. “Comparison of the 
effects of low level laser and insoles on pain, functioning, 
and muscle strength in subjects with stage 2 posterior 
tibial tendon dysfunction: A randomized study.” Journal 
of Back and Musculoskeletal Rehabilitation 34, no.6 
(2021): 1069-1078.

Eastern Mediterranean Uni-
versity (EMU) Rector Prof. 
Dr. Aykut Hocanın published a 
message on the occasion of 24 
November Teachers’ Day. Stating 
that Teachers’ Day is celebrated in 
the Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus on 24 November, the day 
when the Great Leader Mustafa 
Kemal Atatürk accepted the title 
of “Head Teacher”, as in the 
Republic of Turkey, Prof. Dr. 
Hocanın included the following 
in his message:

“On 24 November Teachers’ Day, 
I extend my most sincere wishes 
to all teachers who are raising 
our children all over our country 
and wish them continued success 
in their work in this honorable 
profession. On this occasion, 
I wish God’s mercy on our late 
teachers and commemorate them 
with love and respect.”

EMU RECTOR PROF. DR. AYKUT HOCANIN’S 
24 NOVEMBER TEACHERS’ DAY MESSAGE 


